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The Long Range Planning Committee outlined its mission and deliverables to the Club at the (date) Club Meeting.  IN addition, Committee members and others lead roundtable discussions to ensure participation by all Rotarians.

This report summarizes those discussions.

Club Issues

There was nearly universal support for maintaining a Club size of 100 members.  Many stated that a club of 100 is large enough to support programs that make difference, but small enough to ensure that all members were familiar with each other.  The focus of membership should be quality members who represent a diverse population and different vocations.

Almost no one supported the Club initiating action to establish another Rotary Club in the area.  Most saw little need to do so; and most felt it would “take care of itself.”  “Starting another Club would only dilute our Club” according to one member.  Another member suggested that we assist existing Club’s that might be struggling, rather than starting still another Club.

Members expressed a willingness to recruit new members and many thought the Club needed to improve integration of new members.  “If we don’t engage new members in the first six months, we will lose them.” Thought: establish the equivalent of a “pledge master” to mentor new members.
Participants commented that it was helpful to receive announcements and business issues before the “bell was rung.”  There was some discussion (without resolution) of best meeting times and a comment that Happy Dollars can be too long.  Speakers should have their 20 minutes.

Service

With exception of one table, Roundtable participants agreed that it was better to have many beneficiaries of Club service contributions and support.  To most, doing so has greater impact on the community, enhances the Club’s reputation, supports diversity in the community, and allows the Club to be able to quickly respond to newly identified needs.  One table recommended more attention to the Club setting priorities, guidelines and priorities for service projects.  Another recommended some form of rating by membership.  There were several comments that better communication of what we do is needed.

One person asked “what will be Rotary International’s priority after Polio is defeated?”

There was less agreement in the area of fund raising.  One table viewed fund raising as “not effective.”  Others were uncomfortable with the Hoopsmania program and hopeful that the Palustris Gala would succeed.  One table suggested 2 fundraisers a year.  Other comments included “keep members better informed,” no golf tournaments” (there are enough now), “we could more than we do,””small is ok,” and “we need more hands on activities.”  One table also felt that:”fundraising should be part of the budget.”
There was limited discussion about whether Club’s activity is fulfilling the Mission of Rotary International.  Member views varied from “don’t know, ‘need more information or education,” to “definitely.”  One table opined that the Club was doing a much better job now than in the past and that it mostly reflected “leadership.”

Awareness

There was discussion about increasing the community’s awareness of Rotary. One table though Rotary International did a “great job.”  Signage (from billboards to a Rotary Wheel sign at town borders) was suggested.  Also suggested was wearing more identification in front of the public. An example was Rotary tee shirts at Adopt a Highway.  Many thought participation in the Southern Pines Christmas Parade was a positive step.  At the same time, withdrawing from bell ringing for the Salvation Army was a step backwards.  

One table described the need as “better marketing” and suggested using Facebook, a banner on Midland Road, and “tent activities that had Club banner.”  One member said” take more advantage of PSAs.  Another suggested that the Club have a presence at First Fridays and other public events.

Most wished there were more articles in The Pilot.  Thought: why not pay for a weekly ad that describes the meetings?  Another suggestion was smaller but more fund raisers.  Also suggested was forwarding “blast emails” to friends outside of Rotary.
There was almost no feedback on member feeling about these goals.  Either time expired or because members are comfortable.  One table commented “we are on track, just need to tweak.” 

